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OWA NEWSLETTER April 2017 
 

Tessa Uys (1966) received the Nil 
Nisis Optimum award for 2017. 

The Orchestra conducted by Mr Richard Haigh 

The academic procession lead by flagbearers, Sulaimaan Daniels and 
Alyssa Gailis both Grade 8, with honoured guests, Vivienne Timmes 

(1966) and Paul West (1967) 

The welcome by Principal, 

Rob le Roux 

FOUNDERS DAY 2017 



2 
 

Tessa Uys  
 
Born in Cape Town into an exceptionally musical and theatrical family Tessa Uys is one of South Africa's most 
distinguished concert pianists. She was first taught by her mother Helga Bassel, herself a noted concert performer 
who fled to South Africa to escape Nazi persecution. Her father, Hannes Uys, was a formidable champion of 
choral music in South Africa and founder/director of one of the country's leading children's choirs. Tessa Uys gave 
her first public performance at the age of seven and made her concerto debut at 13 with the Cape Town Municipal 
Orchestra conducted by David Tidboald. At 16 she won a Royals Schools Associated Board Scholarship and 
continued her studies at the Royal Academy of Music in London where she studied with Gordon Green. Here she 
won many prizes, and in her final year was awarded the top prize, the Macfarren Medal. Further studies in 
London were with Maria Curcio and in Siena, Italy with Guido Agosti. Shortly after this, Tessa Uys won the Royal 
Overseas League Competition.  
 
During the past three decades, Tessa has established herself an impressive reputation, both as concert performer 
and as a broadcasting artiste, performing at many of the major concert venues throughout the world. She is also 
in demand as examiner, teacher and adjudicator. Tessa made the first broadcast recordings of the Godowsky 
transcriptions of 12 Schubert songs for both BBC Radio 3 and Radio Hilversum in Holland. She has given thirteen 
recitals at the Wigmore Hall, as well as at St John's Smith Square, and Southbank. Her wide-ranging repertoire 
encompasses Scarlatti and Brahms, Chopin and De Falla, Rachmaninov and Leos Janacek. She has recorded 
Bachôs Goldberg Variations for BBC Radio 3, and subsequently toured this demandingly virtuoso work throughout 
the UK, Europe and South Africa. Her empathy for Schumann's music has been compared to that of Cortot, and is 
characterised by that empathetic approach so closely associated with her eminent predecessor.  
 
Tessa has played under such distinguished conductors as Sir Neville Marriner, Walter Susskind and Louis 
Fremaux, Matthias Baemert and Nicholas Kraemer. She has also enjoyed the distinction of working with the film 
director John Schlesinger on his film óMadame Sousatzkaô, starring Shirley MacLaine. In 1994 she was elected an 
Associate of the Royal Academy of Music. In the year 2000, to mark the 250th anniversary of Bachôs death, she 
recorded the Goldberg Variations released as a double CD for GSE Claremont records. Since her last recital at 
the Wigmore Hall, she has performed in South Africa, Germany and the United Kingdom.  
 
In recent years, Tessa arranged an emotional journey for a Bluthner grand piano. The piano belonged to her 
German-born mother, who took it from Berlin to Cape Town in the late 1930s. Now the instrument has made its 
final voyage back to the land of its creation, where it occupies the pride of place at the Berlin Jewish Museum, 
completing an elegant parabola from Nazi Germany and Apartheid South Africa 
to new eras in both lands. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Vivienne Timmes (1966), who received the award on Tessaôs behalf, is 
seated beside Paul West (1967) as they watch the video clip of thanks sent 

from Tessa, in which she gratefully accepted the Nil Nisi Award. 

FOUNDERS DAY 2016 
A comment from one of the 1966 OWs from the 2016 Founders Day... 
ñ...and a highlight was being able to attend my  50th Matric Reunion! What a special School Westerford has 
developed into! As we all filed into the Founderôs Day Assembly, the 30-piece orchestra was playing óLand of 
Hope and Glorô, which played as we all filed out of the school hall back in 1966!! Quite a moment! ñ    
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David Reimers standing in front of the 
Historic photograph of himself and friends 
which is hanging in the Jubilee Centre. 
 
David was the Head Boy for five years, 
an unusual record as he was the Head 
Boy in each of his five years at 
Westerford! 

David Reimers, Gary Oliver and Leslie McKenzie  stand for applause and 
recognition at the Founders Day celebration. These founders were celebrating 

their 60th reunion. 

The Feinberg family. 
All four siblings and husband/brother in law, Allan 
Mehenick were at Westerford. 
Left to right: Patsy Mehenick, Allan Mehenick, Dezil 
Feinberg, Oscar Feinberg and Leslie McKenzie 
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The 50th Reunion year is honoured 
 

Cheryl Cooper (1967)writes 
Thank you, thank you and thank you again to the committee for organising this reunion!!  
Paul and Charlotte, Mike and Bev, Angela and Sue - you put in so much preparation and work to make each of 
the 3 events enjoyable for us all. We really do appreciate this more than words can express.  
It was wonderful to catch up with 'old' school friends and teachers to reminisce about the highs and lows, and the 
quirks, of our time at Westerford, and also to hear about the diverse paths and experiences the Class of '67 has 
followed after school.  
Being back at the school for the first time after 50 years was a real buzz for me, and quite emotional at times as I 
remembered events and the people with whom I shared these.  
Having a glimpse of the culture of the school during Founders Day, and having some interaction with the current 
staff and pupils, showed me that Westerford still provides an environment and opportunities where students can 
prepare for the future,  both academically and socially.  
All in all, the re-union was great! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Paul West reads from Ecclesiasticus. Cheryl Cooper shares her memories with the assembly. 

The 1967 group enjoys lunch in the Headmasterôs 
garden after the ceremony. They continued their 
reminiscing and celebrating on the Saturday 

evening with a dinner at Imhoff, Level 4. 
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Gina McCormack (1979) 

Gina has been leading the orchestra at Sadlers Wells Theatre in London for 
star choreographer Matthew Bourne's new ballet show "Red Shoes". She 
wore her own red shoes in the orchestra pit which were autographed by 
Matthew himself. She even managed a spot of ice-skating at Somerset 
House in the Strand, pre-show. (See photos) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Marion Stevens (1983)  
Marion is married to Peter Benjamin and they have two boys, Joel is in Grade 9 at Westerford currently. 
Marion has an academic background as a health worker, in medical anthropology and public and development 
management. She is the chair of the Sexual and Reproductive Justice Coalition, coordinator of WISH Associates 
and is a research associate at the African Gender Institute at UCT. 
Recent contributions in the media include: 
https://www.dailymaverick.co.za/opinionista/2017-01-31-sexual-and-reproductive-rights-should-always-be-fought-
for/ 
ETV Big debate - http://srjc.org.za/2016/11/23/the-big-debate-sa-abortion-reproductive-justice/ 
 

Mary-Ann Davies (1988) mary-ann.davies@uct.ac.za 
Mary-Ann came to the Founders ceremony and sent in this news... 
I am currently an Associate Professor at UCT where I am Deputy Director of the Centre for 
Infectious Diseases and Epidemiology Research and a Public Health Medicine Specialist. My main 
interests are pediatric infectious disease research especially HIV treatment and prevention in 
children. I appeared about a year ago on SABCôs Afternoon Express show to discuss Prevention of 
Mother to Child Transmission of HIV - http://afternoonexpress.co.za/features/health/articles/mother-
to-child-hiv-transmission/521. 
  
Andrew Sinclair (1990) 
Andrew writes... 
I enjoy the OW updates and always read the PDF despite the fact that I recognise fewer and fewer of the growing 
OW community (sad face).  
This latest issue gripped my OCD nerve, however, and I am compelled to correct the incorrect reference to the 
song "That's what friends are for" in the 1986 reunion article. The song was not sung by Whitney Houston. It was 
sung by her aunt, the fabulous Dionne Warwick, in a duet with Stevie Wonder. An understandable mistake but a 
mistake nonetheless. 
Please be assured that I am writing this tongue-in-cheek and I have no objection to your including my comments 
in the next issue and authorize you to refer to me as a "perennial smartass".  
In fact, I absolutely insist that you d ;-)  
 

Snippets and OWs in the News 
The following e-mails were received from OWs with news, either of themselves or fellow OWs.  

 


